


UNL Research Council
Whittier Research Center
March 28, 2011
MINUTES

Present: 	Professors Awada, Barycki, Forde, Hoff, Kamble, Ladunga, Marx, and Swearer

Absent:	Professors Bloom, Edwards, Ford and Shipley

Call to Order:	Awada called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

Tour of Whittier Research Center:  Alan Wedige from Facilities Management gave Council members a tour of the newly renovated Whittier Research Center.

Approval of Minutes – February 21, 2011 Meeting:  Motion was made to approve the regular minutes, and the Nebraska Lecture minutes as distributed.  Motion seconded and approved.  

Nebraska Lecture Series – Call for Nominations Update:  Peg reviewed with members the new nominations that had been received, and the nominations that were updated.  The deadline for nominations is April 1, 2011.

In addition, Awada asked members to make an effort to attend the lecture April 14, 2011 at 3:00 p .m. at the City Campus Union. Margaret Jacobs will be the speaker.  

Visiting Scholar/Symposia/Distinguished Lecturer Applications Received for the 3/21/2011 Deadline:  Ladunga reviewed with members the applications received and the budget for this funding period.  The Visiting Scholar category continues to receive applications from the same people that normally apply for funds, which is worrisome.  We received three Distinguished Lecturer applications including one application asking for a $5,400 honorarium for the speaker. It would be prudent to reallocate funds for the next deadline. The subcommittee is still reviewing applications and will make a recommendation for funding at the April meeting.  

Other Items: Awada said she had a meeting with VC Paul regarding availability of additional funds for the Research Council in light of the increased number of applications we received.  He indicated he is considering a new direction where funds would be merged and double dipping would be avoided.  The issue would be the restrictions on the use of funds on some of the Foundation accounts; it may be difficult to merge funds. With the continued pressure on faculty to bring in additional funding, it is something for the VCR to consider. 

Discussion held on moving the start time for the April 25th meeting to 1:15.  It was decided to stay with 1:00 p.m. The meeting will be held in 207 Jorgensen Hall.

Adjournment:  There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.
